THE ENGLEWOOD BOARD OF EDUCATION

AGENDA – PUBLIC MEETING

January 19, 2022

BOARD ADDENDUM

22-B-39 APPROVAL - SCHOOL BOARD RECOGNITION MONTH IN NEW JERSEY - JANUARY 2022

WHEREAS,	The New Jersey School Boards Association has declared January 2022 to be School Board Recognition Month, a time when all residents can acknowledge the contributions made by our local school board members; and
WHEREAS,	The Englewood Board of Education is one of 580 local school boards in New Jersey, which sets policies and oversees operations for public school districts; and
WHERAS,	The Englewood Board of Education embraces the goal of high-quality education for all New Jersey public school students; and
WHEREAS,	New Jersey's local school boards help determine the educational goals for approximately 1.4 million children in pre-kindergarten through 12^{th} grade; and
WHEREAS,	New Jersey's 5,000 local school board members, who receive no remuneration for their services, act as advocates for public school students as they work with administrators, teachers and parents for the betterment of public education; and
WHEREAS,	School boards strive to provide the resources necessary to meet the needs of all students, including those with special needs; and
WHEREAS,	Boards of education provide accountability to the public; they communicate the needs of the school district to the public; and they convey to school administrators the public's expectations for the schools; and
WHEREAS,	New Jersey can take pride in its schools, which rank among the nation's best in key achievement indicators such as the National Assessment of Educational Progress scores, and the preparation for college through advanced placement offerings and SAT assessments; Now, therefore, be it
RESOLVED,	That the Englewood Board of Education, does hereby recognize the services of local school board members throughout New Jersey as we join communities statewide in observing January 2022 as SCHOOL BOARD RECOGNITION MONTH; and be it further
RESOLVED,	That the Englewood Board of Education urges all New Jersey citizens to work with their local boards

of education and public school staffs toward the advancement of our children's education.